
 

 

 
                                                                                                                              
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Parent and Carers,      5th December 2016 

 
Firstly, PARENT CONSULTATION EVENINGS ON 13th and 14th DECEMBER:  
The school team are looking forward to holding a progress meeting. These meetings 
are compulsory. Please remember to arrive on time and for Year 3, 4, 5, and 
6 prepare yourselves by: 

Reading and completing the Student Planner with your child 

 Home/ School Agreement must be completed– please sign it. Any concerns that will 

be raised. 

 Pupil Conferencing Target section  

 Fitness Score card to be read 

 Healthy Living Autumn Term to be read 

 All books, work and the writing portfolio will be left in the 

pupil tray for you to browse through.  

 
TWO BUSY WEEKS As you can imagine the school is a hive 

of industry as we are now nearing the end of the term. Nativity rehearsals for 

Reception Classes are well under way and teachers are reviewing pupil’s learning as 

well as planning ahead. I do hope that many parent and carers will be able to attend 

the nativity performance. It will be the first performance of our younger children. 

You are definitely in for a treat!  

FOND FAREWELL   In addition to this, we say goodbye to Miss Naidoo (Y4), Mrs 

Joshi (Y1B) and Ms Pandya. Please refer to the separate letters that were emailed as 

relevant to you or the whole school.   We are all grateful for the team members that 

are leaving. Their hard work and contribution to our school has been encouraging.   

Although not based at KAPSH, we will see Ms Pandya from time to time because she 

will be working closely within the Avanti Trust. Mrs Joshi will commence her 

maternity leave, as she embarks on the blessings of motherhood, and Miss Naidoo 

moves on to new adventures.  Please join me in wishing them great happiness for 

the future. 

 

 



  

 

 
 
 
 

THOUGHT OF THE WEEK    

 
 

                                                                                        
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We look forward to your attendance at the forthcoming event, Bhagavad 
Gita Recitation and Talk on Sunday 11 December. Please kindly refer to the 
separate email.  
 
 “And one who listens with faith and without envy becomes free from sinful 
reactions and attains to the auspicious planets where the pious dwell.”  
(Bhagavad Gita Chapter 18 verse 71) 

 

SCIENCE WEEK Wow! What a fantastic week of learning took 
place. Please see the photograph montage of the 
enriching learning activities that took place. 

A special thank you is sent to our parent and relatives 
who gave u their time to inspire the children through 
talks and discussions.  

 

Gita Jayanti Month 

Respect and tolerance of other faiths and beliefs         

Story of Hanukkah                                                                        

Story of Christmas                                                             

Celebrating Christmas around the World 

 



AND FINALLY...  You will receive a separate letter about the nominations for 

Committee members to join the new elected FOKAS Committee. Please be generous 
with your time and support on this vital matter. We want to plan and set up exciting 
events for our children in 2017.                                                                                          
All of us at KAPSH continue to strive for excellence in education and ensure we 
provide our children with a wide range of opportunities to secure positive life 
chances, with spirituality at the heart of all our actions.                                                                 
We wish to build on our successes and strengthen the opportunities for our families.        
As ever many, many thanks for your continued support. I look forward to building 
stronger partnerships with you all. Please join our FOKAS committee.  

Wishing you a good week ahead.  

Mrs Bindu Rai, Principal 

DIARY DATES    for the autumn term to help you plan ahead.  You’ll see 

from the dates there’s plenty to look forward to. There will be some 

additions of workshops and class trips. However, a separate letter will be 

sent home.  

06/12/16 Year 6 SATs Parents morning at 8.30am – 9.15am 

07/12/16 Prospective Reception parents Talk and Tour of school 9.30 – 10.45am 

12/12/16 Launch of The Student Planner Competition 

12/12/16 Closing date for FOKAS Committee nominations  

13/12/16 MAGIC SHOW – ENTERTAINMENT and REFRESHMENTS organised by FOKAS

 
A small committee meeting took place last Wednesday evening.                        
The committee decided to organise a treat 
for the children with an end of year 
programme. This year the children will see 
ZAKOS THE MAGICIAN. 
 
 
9.00 -10.00 am Nursery to  Year 2  
1.15- 2.15pm Year 3 to Year 6 
  

13/12/16 Parent Consultation 1 evening  

14/12/16 Parent Consultation 2 evening  

14/12/16 Announcement of FOKAS Nominations  
 



14/12/16 Special Leaving assembly for Ms Pandya  
 
Farewell to Mrs Joshi and Miss Naidoo too 

16/12/16 Reception  Nativity production for parents/ carers am 

16/12/16 Parents invited to say farewell  Coffee afternoon for Ms Pandya at 1.45pm 

16/12/16 End of term 

09/01/17 Pupils Return  

09/01/17 No After School Clubs this week 

10/01/17 RSBP Bird Watch month commences 

16/01/17 After School Clubs commence 

19/01/17 KAPSH Has Got Talent Show in the evening – details to follow 

 
 
 


